
 

 

Principal’s Report 

Kynan Headon 
Last Thursday, John Williams MP – 
Murray Darling, visited the school to 
present a recognition certificate from 
the Premier to Kynan Headon.  Kynan 
has been recognised for his 
outstanding achievements in athletics 
in 2011 including three gold medals at 
national level and a silver medal at 
PSSA state level.  Pictured is Kynan 
receiving his certificate from John 
Williams. 
Deniliquin District Athletics 
Carnival 
Congratulations must go to our 
District Athletics team who travelled 
to Deniliquin last Friday to take part in 
the carnival.  Hay PS was victorious 
once again for the eighth consecutive 
year and claimed four out of the six 
champions on the day.  Our 
achievements include:  Kynan Headon 
– 11 Years Boy, Brait Headon – Junior 
Boy champion, Delilah Crighton – 
Junior Girl champion and James Kay – 
Senior Boy champion.  Thanks to Mrs 
Pearson, Mr Ayres and Miss Burke for 
their organisation and work on the 
day.  Another great team effort! 

Walking To and From School 
I often am asked the question of when 
it is safe for children to begin walking 
to school by themselves.  My answer is 
that there is no set age when a child is 
ready to walk to school independently 
but parents should assess the risks 
associated with the school route and 
their own child’s ability and confidence 
to decide if their child is ready or not 
to walk independently.  A common 
sense approach also needs to be 
adopted and children under the age of 
eight really do need adult supervision 
when walking to and from school to 
keep them safe.  Parents should work 
with children to build up their 
independence, while walking to school, 
through route finding, road safety skills 
and general awareness.    

Before School 
Children have been arriving at school 
very early lately sometimes as early as 
8:00am before any teachers have 
arrived on the premises. Please be 
reminded that school commences at 
9:15am with teachers providing 
supervision from 8:45am.  Children 
who arrive at school before 8:45am 
are asked to sit quietly on the 

verandah to minimise their risk of 
accident. 

Excursions 
This term many excursions are taking 
place with Stage 2 setting off on 
Thursday and Friday to Borambola 
Sport and Recreation centre just 
outside of Wagga.  Accompanying our 
students will be Mr Ayres, Miss Burke 
and Mrs McFarland.  I look forward to 
hearing about their experiences. 

Have a great week. 

Carol Oataway 

Principal 

 

“Flourish to the end” 
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What’s on the Web?What’s on the Web?What’s on the Web?   
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New Maths Monkey Quest Game 

AND MUCH, MUCH MORE 

Kynan Headon with John Williams MP 



 

 

Stage 2/3 News 

Borambola Excursion 
Stage Two students will be travelling to Wagga Wagga 
this Thursday to spend two days at Borambola Sport 
and Recreation Centre. In relation to excursions, 
normal school rules apply  and students will be 
expected to show respect and courtesy, at all times and 
behave in a responsible manner.  

We hope students and teachers have a great time. 

Bendigo / Ballarat Excursion. 
Parents/guardians are reminded that final payment for 
the Stage 3 excursion is due THIS FRIDAY. 
Likewise, all medical notes should have been returned. If 
payment and medical notes are not returned to school 
by THIS FRIDAY, students will be unable to 
participate in the excursion and their name will be 
withdrawn. 

 

 

Behaviour 
Last week we imposed a zero tolerance on swearing at 
school. A number of students received green slips for this 
misdemeanor. Swearing at school, whether to oneself, 
another student or staff is totally unacceptable and will not be 
tolerated. 
Students have been reminded this week to stay within the 
inbounds area of the playground at all times. This includes 
remaining on the verandah before the 8.45am bell. Students 
are not to go to their classroom prior to this time as they will 
be out of bounds. ALL students who arrive at school prior 
to 8.45am are expected to sit quietly on the verandah as 
teachers are not on duty until 8.45am. This includes 
Kindergarten and Stage One students.  

Year 6 Transition 
Next Friday Year 6 students will be involved in the transition 
program for high school. They will participate in a Science 
lesson that meets outcomes for this stage. We will have an 
early lunch in order to be at the high school by 11.15am. All 
students must wear their school uniform with black leather 
shoes. This is an OH & S requirement. 

Suzanne Murphy 

Assistant Principal Stage 2/3 

Sports News 

NSWPSSA Girls’ Touch Football 
Laura Booth spent last week in Parkes, as a member of the 
Riverina Girls’ Touch team participating in the State 
Championships. This was a great opportunity for Laura to 
experience touch football at a higher level, develop her skills 
and acquire life-time friendships. 
In twelve games of touch, Riverina finished 5th overall, with 
eight wins two draws and two losses. Both losses were against 
the two top teams who played out the final- Sydney North 
defeated Mackillop 3-0. 

No Riverina players were selected in the NSW side. 

NSWPSSA Touch Championships 
Kynan Headon is a member of the Riverina Boys’ Touch team 
contesting the State Champions at Woy Woy this week. GO 
RIVERINA! 

Deniliquin District Athletics Carnival 
Congratulations to the 38 students who competed so well in 
Deniliquin last Friday. We were able to return with the District 
shield for the eighth consecutive year. Our athletes excelled in 
both track and field events, displaying great sportsmanship. 
Thanks to all parents who travelled to Deniliquin and 
supported our team in such cold conditions. Many thanks to 
Miss Burke and Mr Ayres for running the discus events, with 
great help from Zane Gash and Ben Arandt. 
One of the many highlights of the day was winning three out 
of four relay events. Kynan Headon performed a Usain Bolt 
dash in the last leg of the Senior Boys relay. 
Delilah Crighton(Junior Girl), Brait Headon (Junior Boy), Kynan 
Headon (11 Year Boy) and James Kay (Senior Boy) were 
named individual champions. 
WHAT A FANTASTIC ACHIEVEMENT TO HAVE FOUR 
CHAMPIONS.  WELL DONE. 

Pupil & Stars of the Week 

KS Telirah Harris 

1K Brock Blayden 

1CR Rhys Wall 

2K Ryan Cox 

3B Flynn Griffiths 

3/4M Myla Bisset 

4/5SC Sam Doidge 

5/6M Holly Headon 

6P Laura Cox 

Pupil and Stars of the Week 



 

 

Coming Events / Sporting Dates 
 

14/16th Aug NSWPSSA Boys’ Touch (Woy Woy) 

16-17th Aug Stage 2 Excursion to Borambola 

27th Aug Numeracy & Literacy  

  Week 

28th Aug School Photos 

30th Aug Trent Barrett Shield –Wagga 

31st Aug Regional Athletics 

   Carnival 

6th Sept Kindergarten Excursion 
12-14th Sept Stage 3 Excursion to   
  Bendigo/Ballarat 

20th Sept No Green Slip Reward Day 

  Mufti Day in aid of Buzz Day 

17th/18th Oct NSWPSSA Athletics– Homebush 

 

Riverina Carnival 
Children who placed 1st or 2nd in track events (finals) or 
1st in field events qualified for the Riverina Carnival to be 
held in Albury (Alexadra Park) on Friday 31st August 
commencing at 9.00am. 

13 children qualified in individual events: 

Kynan Headon  800m, 200m, 100m, long jump 
Brait Headon  800m, 200m, 100m, Long Jump,  
   Shot Put 

Delilah Crighton 800m, 200m, 100m 

Ben Marshall  100m, 200m 

Lauren Mijok  100m, Long Jump 

James Kay  100m, 200m 

Ben Arandt  Shot Put, Discus 

Lillian Ives  200m 

Grace Nisbet  High Jump 

Zane Gash  Discus 

Ben Caughey  100m 

Emily Headon  100m 

Laura Booth  200m 
Junior Boys Relay:-Brait Headon, Sam Curtis, Ben 
Marshall, Ben Caughey 
Junior Girls Relay:-Emily Headon, Lillian Ives, Delilah 
Crighton, Charlee Masters 
Senior Boys Relay:-Kynan Headon, Jack Loveridge, James 
Kay, Keiran Pingiaro 
Senior Girls Relay:- Lauren Mijok, Laura Booth, Chloe-
Jane Simpson, Helen Cai 
Congratulations and good luck to these nineteen 
athletes. 
School sports uniform or black shorts/district top should 
be worn. 

Spikes are permitted, except for 800m. 

A full canteen will be operating. 

 

School CouncilSchool CouncilSchool Council   

Are you a parent who is interested in your child’s education?  
Do you think the school can be improved?  Have you any 
good ideas?  Are you willing to invest time into your child’s 
future?  Hay Public School is looking for parents and 
community members interested in serving on their School 
Council.   The commitment is not huge, six meetings per 
year which is equivalent to about 1 hour per month.   Our 
present members are Serena Wall, Kylie Brettschneider, Sam 
Barnes, Gayl Munn and Jasen Crighton who are all willing to 
talk about the benefits gained in serving on the School 
Council.  If you are interested, please contact the school on 
69931270. 

Hay Public School 

‘Worker of the Week’ 

Anna Lilburne 

 
Mrs Anna Lilburne was a 
recipient of an award in 
Education Week but was 
absent from the assembly 
presentation. 
Anna is an invaluable member of our School Learning 
Support team at HPS and her tasks are too many and 
too varied to mention here. 
Along with Mrs Ruth Headon, Anna also staffs the 
breakfast program daily. 

Thank you Anna for your over and above attitude 
and for being a wonderful role model for our 
students. 

HPS Deniliquin District Athletics Carnival team. 



 

 

HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL 

TERM 3 PAYMENTS COUPON 

Once a Year Payment Only:- 

General Contribution Fee  $25.00 

Subject Fee    $20.00 

Other 2012 payments:- 
S.T.A.M.P Out Bullying   $  4.00 
Excursion for Kinder   $35.00 

Excursion for  Stage 3  $300.00 
Payments are currently being accepted for these 
excursions. 

 

Name:___________________ $___________ 

Name:___________________ $___________ 

Total Payment  $___________ 

To avoid overpayments, please call the front 

office to obtain a current balance if you are in 

doubt about monies owing. 

 

Direct Credit details as follows: 

BSB 032-001 Account No 141581 

Acc Name– Hay Public School 

 

FREE SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC  
FORTNIGHTLY AT  COMMUNITY 

HEALTH 

PH: 1800 450 046 for an appointment 

 

LUNCH LANE CANTEENLUNCH LANE CANTEENLUNCH LANE CANTEEN   
 

Friday Special Lunch 17th August 
 

 

 

 

Orders by Thursday please 

Sausage Roll 
Furry Friend 

Juice Box 
$4.00 

P & C CLOTHING POOL  

IS NOW LOCATED IN THE CANTEEN 

ALL ITEMS $1.00  

DONATIONS WELCOME 

Hay Public School is pleased to be participating in 
this raffle which will raise much needed funds for our 
school. Each family will be issued with a ticket book 

and tickets are $5.00 each. 

50% of money raised will go towards our school 
Unsold tickets are also to be returned. Please return 

if you are unable to sell tickets. 
For every book you sell you get 1 x entry into a separate 

bookseller draw to win a Volkswagen Polo Trendline valued 
at $22,950 including on road costs. To make sure you’re in 
with the chance to win return your completed book to the 

school  ‘yellow box’ on time and put your full name and 
contact number in the ‘bookseller’ line on the ticket butt of 

each ticket you sell. 
More information can be found at 

www.sydneyswans.com.au/vwcommunityraffle 

Julie Crocker–  

Lollipop Lady Extraordinaire 
Last week representatives from the RTA 
in Wagga attended HPS to present Julie 
with a Certificate of Appreciation for her 
14 years service to her position of 
Crossing Supervisor for Hay Public School. 
Over the years Julie has seen many a bad 
driver and had many a near miss when drivers ignore the 
stop signs and drive through the crossing. We hope that with 
the installation of flashing lights to highlight the school zone 
these incidents will be a thing of the past. 

Well done and thank you Julie for your service to our school. 

Community Sporting News 

AUSKICK 
This Friday night will be the last session fo Auskick for 
this season. 

Little Athletics 2012 
Registration dates:  
Saturday Morning at the Old Fire Station 25th August and 
will be holding a cake stall. 
Friday 31st August at Hay Park near Grandstand between 4-
5pm 
Little Athletics is commencing on the 7th September at 6pm 
at Hay Park 


